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Alma Public School 
Telephone: (08) 8088 2181 Email: alma-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Newsletter 
 

  Term 1 Week 6 Monday 3 March 2025 
Visit our website: www.alma-p.schools.nsw.gov.au or download the Sentral for Parent Portal through the Apple App 

Store or Android Google Play Market 



From the Relieving Principal 
 

Another great week of learning at Alma Public School. Student in 3-6 had their first 
garden lessons with Miss Caitie and there was certainly a buzz around things to 
come.  
 

Swimming Carnival  
Our annual K-6 swimming carnival will be held Next Wednesday. K-2 will be coming 
along from 10.00am-12.00pm and will be learning about water safety and 
competing in some structured novelty events. Our 3-6 carnival will run from 9.15am-2.30pm with races 
and structured activities throughout the day for all students being able to participate. Year 2 students 
that are 8, must be able to confidently swim 50 metres to participate in the 3-6 carnival. Students will 
need to bring a packed lunch and will not be able to access the canteen during the carnival. If any 
parents would like to help out with timekeeping, please give the office a call. Thanks to Mr Brown for 
all of his organisation.  
 

Communication 
We have a variety of platforms to contact teaching staff including Seesaw and Sentral. Please be 
mindful that teachers will not be able to check these messages during teaching time so please call 
the office if it is urgent. Teachers also turn off notifications at night so you can expect to receive a 
response when they are available the next day. Our staff meeting is held on Tuesday afternoons so 
teachers will be unavailable for meetings on this afternoon. 
 

P and C Meeting  
Just a reminder that our first P & C meeting will be held this evening at 5.30pm in the staffroom. All 
welcome to come along! 
 

School Attendance  
It’s always wonderful to have our students in classrooms, ready to engage and learn. Our teachers 
and school staff are committed to fostering growth and opportunity. Consistently going to school has 
countless benefits – from learning, to creating social connections and improving wellbeing.  
Students are required to attend school every day, whether it’s the first or last day of the term, 
Mondays, Fridays or days dedicated to sports carnivals, school excursions and incursions. 
We know that families experience a variety of challenging circumstances, and we are committed to 
working with you to address any barriers to regular attendance. 
Sometimes we will need to contact you, including on the day that your child is absent, or if you 
haven’t notified the school with a reason for your child being away. 
If your contact details are out of date or if you’re not sure, please contact us at the office so we can 
update our records and can contact you quickly when we need to. 
 

Pulse Alive  
Every year we are lucky enough to have a group of performers come to Broken Hill to run workshop 
and a performance with our 3-6 students. This year one of our own is a part of this program. In the 
coming weeks Zoe Millsteed will represent both Alma and Broken Hill when she performs in the Pulse 
Alive dance group. Zoe has been doing online practices to learn new routines and meeting lots of 
new people. Good luck Zoe! 
 

Newsletter 
Our fortnightly Newsletter will now be published on the Sentral’s parent portal. You can also access 
the Newsletter via our website https://alma-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/. The newsletter will no longer be 
emailed.  
 
 

Ruby Church 

Relieving Principal 
 
 

 

  
 

 
Ngayi Alma, we start our week of learning by acknowledging the Wilyakali people. The Wilyakali people are the 
traditional owners of the land we are on today.  On behalf of Alma Public School, we remember Wilyakali people 
from the past, present and emerging. Their country, our country and our School. We hope you have a great week 
of learning. 

https://alma-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/


 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Week 4 assembly superstars! CONGRATULATIONS 
 
Name   
Kaylan Sanderson 
Kaiden Kennedy 
Fletcher Dart 
Oasis Picken 
Chet Jones 
Kaiden Kennedy 
Kaiden Kennedy 
Oliver Sforcina 
Lincoln Wilson 
Lexie Kemp 
Oakley Barker 
Harry McBride 
Riley Pistotnik 
Kaylan Sanderson 
Charlie Schorn 
Parks Caldwell 
Daniel David 
Harper Black 
Axel Bourke 
Holly Hodges 

 
 
 
 
  
 
Super Ted Class 3/4M 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Notes to be returned to 
school 

 Swimming Carnival permission note 
 2025 Family Information Sheet 
 2025 Permission to Publish and 

Consent 
 Year 6 into Year 7 Expression of 

Interest 
 Stage 3 MQ Roads permission note 
 Year 6 t-shirt order form and deposit 
 
 Bus Passes 

If your child/ren are taking the town bus to and from school, they require a bus pass. 
Below is a link to apply for a bus pass. 
https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/transaction/apply-for-a-school-travel-pass 
 

 

Apply for a school travel pass - Service NSW 
Introduction. The School Student Transport Scheme 
(SSTS) gives eligible school and TAFE students free or 
subsidised travel between home and school on NSW 
public transport, including trains, buses, ferries and light 
rail. 
www.service.nsw.gov.au 

 

https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/transaction/apply-for-a-school-travel-pass
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.service.nsw.gov.au%2Ftransaction%2Fapply-for-a-school-travel-pass&data=05%7C02%7CJane.Kuerschner%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C83ad7c0dd69540daa3be08dd59de01ab%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638765532407802216%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=pJ9feCtoDIvezuGLH7ke0xtZd4YPG5IQM5Y3jlYfPJI%3D&reserved=0
http://www.service.nsw.gov.au/
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.service.nsw.gov.au%2Ftransaction%2Fapply-for-a-school-travel-pass&data=05%7C02%7CJane.Kuerschner%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C83ad7c0dd69540daa3be08dd59de01ab%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638765532407789440%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=E2kmyNOf4cVtwQ0Tt7y1OB3f9916RmU5TqgzSSZMxNY%3D&reserved=0


Term 1 Calendar 2025 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WK 6 3 Mar 
P&C Meeting 

4 Mar 
 

5 Mar 
School Swimming 
Carnival 

6 Mar 7 Mar 
Assembly 

WK 7 10 Mar 
 

11 Mar 
Barrier Swimming 
Carnival  
Barrier Trials 

12 Mar 
NAPLAN 

13 Mar 
NAPLAN 

14 Mar 
NAPLAN 

WK 8 17 Mar 
NAPLAN 

18 Mar 
NAPLAN 

19 Mar 
NAPLAN 
 

20 Mar 
NAPLAN 
Scripture 

21 Mar 
NAPLAN 
Assembly 

WK 9 24 Mar 
NAPLAN 
 

25 Mar 
 

26 Mar 
 

27 Mar 
 

28 Mar 

WK 10 31 Mar 
 

1 Apr 
 

2 Apr 
 

3 Apr 
Scripture 

4 Apr 
School Cross 
Country 
Assembly 

WK 11 7 Apr 
P&C Meeting 

8 Apr 
 

9 Apr 
ANZAC Day 
Assembly 

10 Apr 
Easter Hat Parade 

11 Apr 
Last day of Term  

Stewart House Donations 
Stewart House donation envelopes are being sent home today with this newsletter. 
Stewart House is the NSW Department of Education’s Charity of Choice. Since 1931, nearly a 
century, Stewart House has been a beacon of hope and healing for public school children in 
need across NSW and the ACT. Each year, 1,600 children facing difficult times stay at this 
beachside haven for a 12-day program focused on health, wellbeing, and fun—all at no cost to 
their families. Funded entirely by donations and school fundraising, the program provides 
everything from dental and vision checks to confidence-building activities, ensuring children 
receive the care and support they need to reset and thrive. Stewart House’s vision is to inspire 
children to see beyond their present circumstances and embrace real hope and aspirations for a 
brighter future. 
Show your support for children in need and enter for a chance to win a $4,000 travel voucher! The 
draw will take place in Term 2 on Friday, 23 May 2025. Online payments are encouraged, and 
families can scan the QR code on the envelope to pay, record the receipt number, and return 
the envelope to the school office to enter the draw! 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


